
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
SEPT. 17, 2024 

 

TRAFFIC ALERT 
 

Closure of Alico Road extended to Nov. 3 at the Leonard L. Williams 
Justice Center in Wilmington 

 
The closure of Alico Road, at the Leonard L. Williams Justice Center, has been extended until 

Nov. 3, 2025. 

 

The road, which provides access to the parking garage at the justice center from N. King St., was 

closed on Aug. 11, 2025 due to ongoing construction at the adjacent Custom House property. 

Justice center visitors will still be able to access the parking garage from the Walnut St. side 

entrance to the structure.  

 

Alico Road was originally scheduled to reopen on Sept. 22, 2025, however, changes in the 

construction schedule require the road to remain closed an additional five weeks, to allow 

construction crews to store and access construction materials at the site. 

 

Renovation of the Custom House, which was constructed in 1855, began in December 2023 and 

will expand the historic structure by adding 51,650 square feet to the existing 15,000 square foot 

building. Once opened, it will house administrative offices for the Delaware Judiciary. 

Renovation work will also restore the historic second floor courtroom in the building that was 

the first federal courtroom in the State of Delaware.  

 

The latest updates on any traffic disruptions at the justice center are available on the Delaware 

Courts website courts.delaware.gov/traffic during the construction.  
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